
ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD NOTICE

Enbridge Gas Inc. has applied to the Ontario Energy Board for 
approval to construct the Bobcaygeon Community Expansion 
Project which involves the construction of: 

(i)    A Supply Lateral, through the City of Kawartha Lakes to 
Bobcaygeon consisting of:

  •   25 kilometres of 6-inch extra high pressure steel natural 
gas distribution pipeline

  •   2 kilometres of 6-inch high pressure polyethylene natural 
gas distribution pipeline

  •   1 kilometre of 6-inch high pressure steel natural gas 
distribution pipeline

(ii)   An Eastern Reinforcement Pipeline, running from 
Enbridge Gas’s existing system within the Township of 
Cavan-Monaghan into the City of Kawartha Lakes, 
comprising 13 km of 6-inch extra high pressure steel 
natural gas distribution pipeline. 

The general location of the Bobcaygeon Community Expansion 
Project is shown in the map. 

Enbridge Gas Inc. has also applied for approval of the forms of 
agreements that it has offered or will offer to landowners affected 
by the routing or location of the pipelines.

Enbridge Gas Inc. states that the pipelines are needed to supply 
natural gas to approximately 4,000 new customers in the 
community of the City of Kawartha Lakes (including Bobcaygeon) 
who currently do not have access to natural gas service. Enbridge 
Gas intends to charge the OEB-approved System Expansion 
Surcharge to all new customers taking service from the project.

Enbridge Gas Inc. states that the Bobcaygeon Community 
Expansion Project has been approved to receive funding 
assistance under Phase 2 of the Government of Ontario’s Natural 
Gas Expansion Program.

Please review the application for more information about the 
proposed project. 

Enbridge Gas Inc. has applied for approval to construct natural gas pipelines and ancillary facilities 
in the City of Kawartha Lakes (including Bobcaygeon) and Township of Cavan-Monaghan.

Learn more. Have your say.
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